From:

Doug Ebeltoft Zacharias, Chris

Subject:

RE: Thank you

Date:

Tuesday, July 14, 2020 10:04:46 AM

Attachments:

image002.png

Mr. Zacharias.

I will be happy to pass your email correspondence on to the officer involved. I am very happy to hear that the officer was able to provide some level of comfort for your brother and his expired registration concerns. The State of Minnesota continues to work to correct the issues they are having with their system and in turn the public is experiencing these prolonged delays.

Sincerely,

Douglas M. Ebeltoft
Director of Public Safety/Police Chief
Spring Lake Park Police Department

From: Zacharias, Chris

**Sent:** Tuesday, July 14, 2020 8:56 AM **To:** Doug Ebeltoft <debeltoft@slpmn.org>

Subject: Thank you

Hello,

My brother Tim is a resident of Presbyterian Homes on Highway 10. He suffers from anxiety and has been extremely nervous that his license tabs are expired. He applied by mail a couple months ago and the DMV is still processing his order.

I was with him over the weekend and he told me that a SLP officer regularly stops in to his complex and chats with people. He talked with the officer about this issue and the officer put him at ease letting him know that it will be okay and that many people are in this same predicament. This simple gesture made a big difference for Tim, who is now able to cross this item off of his worry list.

Please extend my gratitude to this officer. His regular visits here are much appreciated!

Chris Zacharias Public Safety Supervisor 2100 Radio Drive | Woodbury, MN 55125 (651) 714-3687 | www.woodburymn.gov



Confidentiality Note: This message and any attachments may contain information that is private, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient or are not authorized to receive for the recipient, you are hereby notified that dissemination, distribution or copying of this message and any attachments is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please immediately advise the

From: To: Doug Ebeltoft
Mark Montgomery
RE: Thank you

Subject: Date:

Tuesday, July 14, 2020 9:54:31 AM

Mr. Montgomery,

Thank you very much for the kind words and your support. The Spring Lake Park Police Department is very proud of our city and its residents. We are currently living in changing/troubling times and receiving positive affirmations from the public we serve is greatly appreciated. The police department vigilantly pursues maintaining a safe community for our residents and those visiting our community.

I would personally like to say "Thank You", to you for your support. Although the police department will address whatever is presented to us in the public, it is very gratifying to hear from residents, such as yourself, that we are meeting the expectations of our community.

Sincerely,

Douglas M. Ebeltoft
Director of Public Safety/Police Chief
Spring Lake Park Police Department

From: Mark Montgomery

**Sent:** Tuesday, July 14, 2020 8:57 AM **To:** Doug Ebeltoft <debeltoft@slpmn.org>

Subject: Thank you

Police Cheif Ebeltoft,

I am, Mark Montgomery, a resident of Spring Lake Park. I've lived here for 10 years. I just wanted to say thank you to you and your department. You have some fine officers that I am proud to have watching over this city. You are all the true heroes. I'm sure with everything that has happened in the past few months crime has been on the rise. I hope that you all stay safe out there. If there is any way that I can show my support for my local police department let me know. I hope you all stay safe and have a wonderful day.

Thank you again, Stay safe, Mark Montgomery